Update Nurudeen Yakubu - August 2021

Dear sponsors, as a student of your noble foundation, I will like to take this opportunity to write a short update about myself and my education, I hope this update will find you in perfect mood and condition.

To begin with my update, I want to take this opportunity given me to say a big thank you to my donators and also to all workers in the iSTEPUP foundation for making my dream successful. I also wish to say a very big thank you to Ellis Meulman my Buddy, because without her, I wouldn't have been a beneficiary of the foundation.

As we are now in the era of COVID-19 pandemic, my family and I are observing the covid safety protocols such as wearing nose masks, using hand sanitizers and also practicing the social distancing in order not to get infected by the virus, and God being so good, my family and I are safe currently, healthy and strong.

To continue with my update, I will like to inform my sponsors that currently, the country's Corona virus cases still keeps on increasing. As of 18th August 2021, there was 1,146 confirmed new cases of COVID-19 was registered in Ghana. As of the same date, there was a total of 945 casualties and 111,433 recoveries in the country. Overall cases reached it's highest at 109,428. This was published by "Doris Dokua Sasu", a research expert covering primarily society and agricultural topics for the Africa region, particularly Ghana and Morocco.

Further more, I will like to inform my kind sponsors that, I am now in my final semester and the courses that am doing include the following: Statistics, Rehabilitation and Health Promotion, Supply Chain Management, Orientation to Community - Based Health Planning And Services (CHPS) and Research Methods. The final semester will end in October 2021 after writting the semester exams. I am also preparing to write my final exams, that is the licensure Examination which we are expecting to come in January 2022 hopefully, instead of November 2021, due to the covid-19 pandemic.

Last but not least, I want to inform my sponsors that, the school is making an effort to send it's students to their final clinical practice after the last semester has ended for atleast, four weeks of internship. This sounds good to my hearing, and to my colleague students too because, it's been quite months since we went for the internship due to the virus outbreak. I want to take this opportunity again to tell my sponsors that, am ready to send my study results to them as soon as it is released. Am sending my appreciation to my sponsors or donators and to everyone in the foundation for making my dream come true. May your goal for setting up this foundation be

achieved. This update is coming from Nurudeen Yakubu , final year student , semester four - Nurses And Midwifery College , Nalerigu.